

Mr Warwick Bennett General Manager Mid Western Regional Council PO Box 156 MUDGEE NSW 2850

Attention: Alex Noad

13/16218

Dear Mr Bennett

I refer to your correspondence dated 25 September 2013 from your planning officers requesting confirmation to proceed to exhibition of a Planning Proposal - 16 Sydney Road Mudgee.

The traffic impact statement and advice from NSW Roads and Maritime Services provided confirms that the requirements prior to exhibition of the Gateway Determination have been carried out.

Council should proceed to exhibition of the planning proposal as soon as possible.

The making of the planning proposal has been delegated to Council, and Council should liaise with the Office of the Parliamentary Counsel following public exhibition and review of any submissions, in order to make the LEP.

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Mr Daniel Wagner of the Department's Dubbo office to assist you. Mr Wagner can be contacted on telephone number (02) 6841 2197.

Yours sincerely

27.9.13

Ashley Albury
Regional Director
Western Region
Planning Operations and

Planning Operations and Regional Delivery